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Our Ref: StaffShared: HT parental letters/POS/MOG
Date: 26th November 2021



Dear Parents/Carers,

As we move past the halfway point of the half-term I would like to update you regarding a few things linked to COVID and some important dates over the next few weeks:

COVID: Masks in Communal Areas
We have continued with this since the half-term break and I would like to thank you for your support. This will continue as transmission remains high. We will continue to monitor this and a couple of weeks after the Christmas break we will review our Outbreak Management plan again. Positive cases have declined but they are still much higher than we would like. This links to community case numbers.

COVID: Isolation 
Students should continue to isolate for 5 days when another member of the household has tested positive for COVID. This should be followed up with a PCR test before returning to school.  Advice from Cheshire East is as follows: 
“Pupils who are household contacts are advised to stay at home for 5 days, limit social contact and get a PCR test before coming back to school. Pupils should then do a lateral flow test for the remainder of the 10-day period.”

Extra Holiday 
A reminder that school is closed on Monday 29th November in lieu of the Bank Holiday for the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee in May. We will also send an additional group call regarding this at the end of the week.

Christmas Concert
I am pleased to say that we are hosting a Christmas Concert this year. Additional Health and Safety measures are in place but it is fantastic to see the students get the opportunity to perform again and regain some normality. This will take place on Wednesday 8th December and further information can be found on the Ruskin website and FaceBook.
[bookmark: _GoBack]
Parents’ Evening
There is a Year 11 Parents’ Evening in school on Tuesday 30th November. This is a valuable opportunity for parents/carers to liaise with staff and support students through the next 6 months during the lead up to public examinations. Please aim to attend and let us know if there any barriers or any issues if you can’t make it.

Children in Need
Many thanks for your support of our Children in Need activities last Friday. A number of fundraising events were organised by the School Council and Mrs Simmons. They were well received and it was a really positive day. The total raised was £450 which is superb.











Finally, the Christmas Tree has now been erected in the Main School Hall and it is always an indicator of how quickly the next few weeks will pass by. I will write again before the Christmas break with any updates, but in the interim please contact us via email: enquiries@ruskin.cheshire.sch.uk or telephone: 01270 560514 should you wish.

Yours sincerely,

[image: ]

D Postlethwaite
Headteacher 
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RUSKIN

Community High School

Learning Together. Achieving High Standards
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Ruskin Road, Crewe, Cheshire, CW2 7]JT
Headteacher: Mr D Postlethwaite BSC (Hons). MA. NPQH.
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